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MDMLG Professional Development Committee - Annual Report, 2008-2009
Professional Development Committee Structure:
Toni Janik, Chair (2009) 
tjanik@hdgh.org
(519) 973-4411 Ext.3178 
Melanie Bednarski (2010) 
Sandra Martin (2009)
Juliet Mullenmeister (2010) 
Ken Nelson (2009)

Objectives: 
· Develop, organize, and implement one or more continuing education opportunities to the membership and interested nonmembers on relevant topics related to medical librarianship. 

· Coordinate efforts with the program committee in order to provide programs that are beneficial to the membership. 

· Coordinate with Wayne State University to provide access to MLA Webcasts.

· Prepare an annual report summarizing the committee's activities for 2008-2009. 

· Notify membership of appropriate and timely professional development information, courses, and resources. 

· Prepare a projected budget and submit an expense report for the 2008 - 2009 fiscal year. 

· Submit relevant materials to the archives. 

Accomplishments:
MDMLG was local host association of Mid-West MLA this past fall with a great selection of CE courses. With that in mind our committee chose to focus this year on offering courses in the spring and summer.  

On Thursday March 26, 2009 we hosted two sessions of a Hands-On 3 credit MLA CE course entitled “Podcasting.”  These classes were capably taught by Max Anderson of the GMR.  We hope to invite him back to teach “Screen Casting” in the future.
This July the Professional Development Committee will be offering 3 days of MLA CE with the trainers Sharon Brown and Joey Nicholson of the NN/LM.  They will be offering PubMed on July 20, Toxnet on July 21 and a second day of PubMed on July 22, 2009.  Location:   Shiffman Medical Library.  Registration has begun and all are encouraged to register early to confirm your spot in these classes.   

Both of our spring and summer classes this year were offered free to registrants.  While not all classes can be offered this way it was appreciated by the membership in this fiscally challenged time.  

Our committee also promoted the MLA web-based course entitled, “Demonstrating Value: Can journals complete with mouse cages in institutional budgets” April 16 – May 1, 2009.  

The MLA Webcast  - “Finding Work-Life Balance: Strategies for You and Your Institution” was organized by Cathy Eames for “On-Demand” viewing by our members.  Our thanks to Cathy for her work on this educational opportunity.  
My thanks to Sandra Martin for arranging the computer labs and community room at Wayne State University to facilitate our hands-on classes. Thank you Juliet for going above and beyond in handling all the Registrations, Speaker accommodations, and travel - your expertise and hard work is very much appreciated.         

Thanks to Valerie Reid for your gracious assistance in posting our courses’ information to the Web, blog and listserv, and for your work with PayPal.
To the entire Committee:  I appreciate your ongoing support as we chose our courses, Speakers, and facilities. I look forward to chairing next year and working with the Committee in continuing to offer informative and relevant CE. 

Respectively submitted:

Toni Janik, Chair
Professional Development Committee

June 2009
